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Dear RM of Prince Albert No. 461 Residents, 
 
 
Please be advised that effective January 1, 2024, the Fire Service Contract with the City of 
Prince Albert has been amended at the behest of the City of Prince Albert. 
 
Previously, the Fire Service Retainer Fee with the City of Prince Albert included all costs 
associated with fire events. The amended 2024 Fire Service Contract now prescribes that the 
RM of Prince Albert will pay the retainer fee and that any Calls for Service are now subject to an 
additional hourly billable rate.  
 
Essentially this means, all calls for service in the RM will now be subject to additional fees to the 
property owner(s) in the event of a fire.   
 
The City of Prince Albert was adamant that this amendment to the contract be included and 
advised that the Fire Service Contract would not be renewed unless the RM agreed to these 
terms. 
 
All Divisions within the RM of Prince Albert will be subject to the same fees, regardless of which 
Fire Department is the service provider.  
 
PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT ANY ADDITIONAL FEES FOR SERVICE INCURRED BY THE RM, 
FROM THE CITY OF PRINCE ALBERT (FIRE DEPARTMENT) WILL BE SUBSEQUENTLY 
INVOICED TO THE AFFECTED PROPERTY OWNER(S). 
 
WE STRONGLY RECOMMEND THAT ALL PROPERTY OWNER(S) CONSULT WITH THEIR 
INSURANCE PROVIDER TO ENSURE PROPER FIRE COVERAGE IS IN PLACE TO ACCOUNT 
FOR THESE CHANGES IN FIRE SERVICES FEES.  
 
 
Thank you. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Rochelle Neff 
Chief Administrative Officer 

http://www.rmprincealbert.ca/
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